Mr Frank La Rue

UN Special Rapporteur on the Right to Freedom of Opinion and Expression
High Commissioner for Human Rights 
Palais Wilson

CH-1201 Geneva

SWITZERLAND
Dear Sir,

I am deeply concerned about the human rights situation in East Tibet, namely in Ngaba County (chin. Aba Tibetan Autonomous Prefecture), Sichuan Province. Following the March 16th death of 20-year old Phuntsok Jarutsang, a monk from Kirti monastery, Chinese forces have escalated their violent attacks and intimidation tactics against Tibetans in the area.

Please request the Chinese government to immediately:

· Release all the Tibetans who have been arbitrarily detained.

· Cease with the crackdown and intimidation of Tibetans in Ngaba and the monks at Kirti Monastery.

· Stop the forced political 're-education' at Kirti Monastery, which violates Tibetans' basic right to religious freedom.

· Allow independent international media and government officials to visit the area.

Recently a Foreign Ministry spokesman of the Chinese government told a press briefing that there were still religious observances going on, worshippers coming and going, and monks free to leave to conduct daily rituals of prayers and offerings in local households. The fact is however that the monastery is encircled by armed soldiers 24 hours a day, while inside government officials intimidate and harass the monks under the guise of a ‘Patriotic Religion’ re-education campaign. 

They have fenced off all the prayer wheels around the perimeter to prevent people from worship, and blocked off all the gaps in the perimeter wall, turning the compound into a prison. How can the government talk about security and normality? 

If the government’s account is correct, then foreign reporters and observers should be allowed in to see for themselves. Please therefore request the Chinese leadership to invite foreign reporters at the earliest and international observers to examine the situation on the ground.

Please call on the authorities to immediately stop the siege at Kirti Monastery and order the unconditional withdrawal of troops. Forcibly removing monks from the monastery, as they have done, constitutes a direct violation of their internationally recognized right to religious freedom. Furthermore, the government's repressive "political re-education" campaign must be stopped.

Please also call for the immediate release of numerous Tibetans arbitrarily detained in recent weeks in Ngaba County. Urge the authorities to ensure they have immediate access to their families, legal representation of their choice, and any medical care they may require. Please also guarantee that they will not be tortured or ill-treated while they remain in custody.

China should respect and protect the right of Tibetans to enjoy their own culture, to practise their religion, and to use their own language.

For further information and recent development of the situation in Ngaba please refer to the Website of International Campaign for Tibet, www.savetibet.org. A video has emerged which clearly shows the immense presence of troops and the intimidation of the Tibetan population. This video reveals the truth and exposes the lies of the Chinese authorities. It is visible with explanations at http://www.tibetsociety.com/content/view/171

Yours faithfully,
